
 

Designated Safeguarding Lead – Mrs Taylor. Deputy Safeguarding Leads – Mrs Gough & Miss Hunter. 
 

  
 

Y5 Tatton Park Trip 
Our Year 5 children had a fabulous time last 

Friday when they enjoyed a visit to Tatton 

Park.  They experienced what life would have 

been like for Anglo Saxons and Vikings.  An 

amazing time was had by all and the staff 

there complimented the children’s good 

manners and behaviour!  Fantastic! 

 
Y4 Liverpool Empire Trip 

Lots of fun was had yesterday when our Year 

4 children visited the Liverpool Empire Theatre 

to watch a fabulous performance of Charlie 

and the Chocolate Factory! 

 

 
Odd Socks Day 

We will be celebrating Odd Socks Day on 

Monday 13th November when all the 

children may wear odd socks with their full 

uniform to celebrate what makes us all unique 

in Anti-Bullying week! 

 

 
PTFA Christmas Clothing Donations 

 
We are still collecting donations of good 

quality Christmas clothes in preparation for 

our PTFA Christmas Clothing sale to be held 

on Tuesday 21st November.  If you have any 

Christmas jumpers, t-shirts, dresses, leggings 

of any size, we would be most grateful to 

receive them.  Many thanks.  

 

PTFA Cauliflower Cards 
A big ‘thank you’ to everyone who supported 

the Cauliflower Cards fundraising for the PTFA.  

We hope you are pleased with the mugs, 

cards, gift tags etc that you received last 

Friday!  A fabulous total of £733.75 has been 

raised so far, but the final total could be more 

as you are still able to place more orders 

to get any extras up to Christmas. 

Educational Penalty Notices 

A reminder that working within a Code of 

Conduct, the Local Authority can issue a 

penalty notice to parents or carers if a child 

has been absent without the permission from 

school.  You could receive a Penalty Notice if 

your child falls within one or more of these 

categories within a 12-week period: 

● 10 sessions (5 days) of unauthorised 

absence with under 90% attendance. 

● 20 sessions (10 days) of unauthorised 

absence  

● persistently arrives late for school after the 

close of registration. 

 

If you have any concerns about your child’s 

attendance or you are experiencing any 

difficulties, please contact Mrs Taylor. 

 

Fledglings Nursery 
 

Top talking tips for parents 
Try not letting your child speak with a dummy 

in their mouth, it will get in the way of talking.  

Use dummies for soothing only (e.g. sleep 

times). 

Class Attendance 
The winners of this week’s class attendance 

reward for KS1 is Y1R & Y2M both with 97.9% 

and for KS2 it’s Y3G with 97.7%. 

 

School Dinners  
Next week, we will be on Week 1; the menu 

is available to view here: 

https://www.woodfold.wigan.sch.uk/serve_file

/19455068 

 

  REMINDER - UPCOMING EVENTS 
 

Monday 13th November – Anti-bullying - 

Odd Socks Day 

Tuesday 14th November – Reception 
Phonics and Early Reading Workshop for 

Parents 5.30 pm 

Wednesday 15th November – KS1 & KS2 

Reading Workshops for Parents 5.30pm 

Thursday 16th November – KS1 & KS2 

Maths Workshops for Parents 5.30 pm 

Monday 20th November – Y5 Halle for Youth 

Introductory Day 

https://www.woodfold.wigan.sch.uk/serve_file/19455068
https://www.woodfold.wigan.sch.uk/serve_file/19455068

